Agenda Item 10.d.

Milly Southworth

From:

Catherine Thomson < Catherine. Thomson@cornwall.gov.uk >

Sent:

08 April 2021 14:37

To:

(makerwithramepc@gmail.com); Botus Fleming PC (clerk@botusfleming.org.uk);

clerk@antonyparishcouncil.org.uk; Emily Young

(clerk@stgermansparishcouncil.gov.uk); Landrake parish clerk; Landulph PC (clerk@landulph.org.uk); Saltash TC; sheviockpc@btinternet.com; St John parish

council (); theclerk@millbrook-pc.gov.uk; Torpoint Town Council admin

Subject:

Circular routes that are mobility scooter friendly

Information Classification: CONTROLLED

Hello all

A request has been made, see below, seeking information from town and parish councils in relation to circular routes in your areas that are mobility scooter friendly.

Any details or information you have can be emailed to Ross Durkin - rossdurkin@gmail.com

With thanks and regards Catherine

Dear All,

Ross Durkin (Wendron Parish Councillor) is Vice Chair of the Cornwall Countryside Access Forum (CCAF), an independent statutory body that advises Cornwall Council on matters relating to countryside access and rights of way.

One of CCAF's working groups considers access for disabled users on mobility scooters. They are working on a project to evaluate the number of circular routes in different parishes in Cornwall that would be able - either now or with a little work/help - to provide a circular route that would be mobility scooter accessible.

We'd be really grateful if you would you be able to ask your town and parish councils if they are aware of any circular routes, as above, that either now or with a little work/help could be mobility scooter accessible? If T&PC's could respond direct to Ross (copied in) rossdurkin@gmail.com that would be great.

Thanks very much all.

Best wishes,

Maxine

Maxine Hardy
Community Link Officer (Helston and South Kerrier)
Localism
Communities Service
Neighbourhoods Directorate
Cornwall Council
Mobile: 07528983415

maxine.hardy@cornwall.gov.uk